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To: The City of Lee’s Summit Date: 7-30-2024
Attn -~ Robb Popp - Lee’s summit inspector

220 Se Green Street

Lee’s Summit, Mo. 64063

Re: Stop work order response Letter
Project: Lee’s Summit Highschool East Lot

Mr. Popp-

Wil-Pav, Inc. and Its electrical subcontractor WITEC has been informed of a missed
inspection process on allowing city viewing of the underground conduit installation, these
conduits service the private lights in the east parking lot. Unfortunately, we did not have
this inspection process realized and were of understanding that we were to have light pole
base foundations inspected only. There are 2 Light pole base conduit segments in the
asphalt parking lot and a few more in islands that were not viewed by the city. This conduit
work was installed early in the construction sequence, all conduit was trenched into the
cement treated soil to a depth of 12-14”, the 12-14” trenches were filled with type 5
aggregate base and the entire lot was covered with 6” aggregate base rock then 8” asphalt.
We have placed the conduits in a very uniform plane in the subgrade as they were trenched
after the soil stabilization had been returned to a perfected grade. This conduit work
happened very quickly and there is a lack of photos to support the effort. We have a few
photos of the behind curb trench and conduit work but below pavement photos are lacking
we are still trying to see if some were captured and will furnish upon discovery.

We have called inspections on the 6 light pole bases that have been poured to date.
Moving forward we will make sure the trenched conduits are inspected. Please note- The
remaining light pole conduits are to be bored under existing paving or landscaped areas.
We apologize for missing a City inspection process and will produce all information
available to assure the city of the competent installation practices utilized.

Furthermore, we appreciate the efforts of the City of Lee’s summit and its inspection
team and will make sure we adhere to the requirements.

Ne professionally request we be allowed to continue all construction processes as

@ preparing the school for the 2024-25 school year.

Dan Ward - Project Manager
Wil-Pay, Inc.













